Dear Clarion-Limestone Community,

It is with great excitement that I welcome you to the start of the 2025–2026 school year! I hope everyone enjoyed a restful and rejuvenating summer, and I look forward to the opportunities and successes this new year will bring for our students, staff, and families.

A Busy and Productive Summer

This summer has been a time of great activity and progress in our district. Our maintenance and custodial staff have done an **outstanding** job preparing our buildings and grounds, and I want to publicly express my appreciation for their hard work and dedication. Without their efforts, we would not be ready for the positive changes we have in place for our students this fall.

Here are a few highlights from our summer projects:

- **High School Welding Shop Upgrade:** A brand-new air exchange system has been installed to meet the needs of our growing welding program. This modern system will ensure a safe, efficient, and comfortable environment for all of the great work happening in our student shops.
- **Elementary School Roof Replacement:** This major project (on a much needed area of our roof) is now complete, providing long-term protection for our elementary building.
- **High School Generator Replacement:** While we had hoped to complete this project before the start of school, supply chain delays have slightly slowed progress. We anticipate the generator will be delivered and installed within the next few months, and the final installation process will be quick once it arrives.

Looking Ahead – Facility Planning

Over the past six months, we have partnered with an engineering/architectural construction firm to conduct a comprehensive review of our high school's systems. Their recommendations will help us plan for future updates and modernization. We expect to receive this report in the coming months, and we are eager to use their insights to enhance our facilities for years to come.

Middle School and Student Support Updates

I am extremely proud of our team's efforts to bring our middle school together in ways that will truly benefit our students.

Elementary Guidance Counselor

We are excited to welcome **Jolene Priest** as our new Elementary Guidance Counselor. Jolene will be working in both the elementary and high school buildings to better understand and meet the needs of all our learners.

Superintendent Goals for 2025–2026

In collaboration with our School Board, I have identified the following district goals for the year—each aimed at advancing learning opportunities and operational excellence:

1. Implementation of RIASEC Career Exploration Model in Middle School

- o Provide professional development for teachers.
- o Align course offerings with RIASEC themes.
- Redesign middle and high school course guides to identify RIASEC categories.
 Goal: Create a more personalized, interest-driven academic experience that connects coursework to future careers.

2. Development of Elementary Greenhouse Curriculum

- Create at least one interdisciplinary, standards-aligned instructional unit per grade (K-5).
- o Provide hands-on, greenhouse-based learning experiences.
- Integrate STEM and environmental literacy into the elementary curriculum.
 Goal: Ensure every class participates in at least one greenhouse-based project annually.

3. Business Office Efficiency and Accuracy

- o Provide monthly financial reports to the School Board.
- o Complete monthly reconciliation of bank accounts.
- o Implement accurate fund transfer processes.
- o Ensure timely budget amendments before fiscal year-end.

Closing Thoughts

As we begin the 2025–2026 school year, I am filled with optimism and gratitude. Our district's strength lies in the collaboration between our staff, students, families, and community. Together, we will continue to create an environment where every student can thrive.

I wish each of you a wonderful start to the school year, and I look forward to all we will accomplish together.

Sincerely,

Brian Weible Superintendent Clarion-Limestone Area School District